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Regular Meeting
Thursday, November 12, 2020, 5:30 p.m.
Zoom Meeting

Present:	Chair, Eric Olson; Vice-Chair, Franco Webb; Secretary, Semone Pemberton; Commissioner Mark Kendrick; Commissioner William Milton, II; Commissioner Peter Pappas; Commissioner Donna Pelham; Commissioner J. Vernon Peterson, Commissioner Tammy Six; and Commissioner Myahtaeyarra Warren

Absent:	Commissioner Milette Harris; Commissioner Eileen Hatch; Commissioner Dwight Palmer; Commissioner Theodore Trainor, III; and Commissioner Jeffrey Wire 

Staff Present:	Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; Karen Waldermo, Office Assistant II, and Janet Beaudry, Office Assistant II

Guest Call In:  1910___-_413 (unidentified)


The meeting was called to order at 5:44 p.m. by Chair Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Pemberton, seconded by Vice-Chair Webb; vote was unanimous.

Motion to approve the October 8, 2020, Zoom meeting minutes was made by Commissioner Milton, seconded by Commissioner Warren; vote was unanimous.

Chair Olson noted that the Commission Retreat last Saturday was a low stress, informal meeting to start off the Commission’s year.  He said the meeting was excellent, and praised the job that staff did to set it up at the Kiwanis Rec Center.  He stated that the bias training was good, and that Ms. Harper did a good job talking about the seriousness of the Commission’s charge.  Dr. Wade said that the retreat had a diversity of thought, and that the Commissioners were comfortable with each other.  He said that those people who were not able to attend would be able to contribute as the Commission moved down its path for the next year.  Chair Olson said that the venue was good, and that the whole retreat went smoothly.  Dr. Wade noted that the Governor Cooper has now restricted the number of people who can meet indoors for a gathering.  The numbers have been reduced from 25 to 10; so, it was a good thing that the retreat was this past Saturday.  Chair Olson said that it was back to Phase II, which meant that the Commission would not be able to meet for their usual Christmas social gathering. Perhaps the group will be able to meet again for St. Patrick’s Day or Easter. 

Committee Reports: 
A. Marketing:  No report. 
B. Crisis Management:  No report.

Chair Olson asked Dr. Wade to talk about the City Council meeting that took place on Monday, November 9, 2020.  

Dr. Wade said that during the retreat, he noted that the Council might ask the Commission to consider providing feedback to the Community Engagement Meetings concerning race relations and the future of the Market House. 
At the Monday November 9th meeting, the Council discussed these issues.  Following the death of Fayetteville native, George Floyd, and the civil unrest both locally and nationwide, Mayor Mitch Colvin established the Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion External Committee.  There are two committees, one Internal and one External.  The mission of this Committee is to identify areas of focus that will improve equitable opportunities for residents to succeed regardless of their race, color, sex, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, disability, income, or zip code.  
Dr. Wade said that the Committee’s composition includes Council Members Johnny Dawkins
Shakeyla Ingram, and Courtney Banks-McLaughlin.  Mayor Colvin and Mayor Pro Tem Kathy Jensen also serve as co-chairs for continuity to the Committee, and Assistant City Manager Angel Wright-Lanier has attended all of the six meetings that have been held to date.  The External Committee focused on three areas; police and community relations, race relations, and the Market House.  The discussion included the options and challenges related to hosting Zoom Community Town Hall meetings.  
Additionally, the Committee discussed allowing the Human Relations Commission to host the Town Hall meetings.  Assistant City Manager Wright-Lanier researched organizations qualified to conduct resident surveys that would provide a baseline to guide community engagement efforts.  Based on her presentation, the Committee recommended a contract be drawn up with ETC Institute which has designed and conducted surveys for Durham, Winston-Salem, and Mooresville.  The Committee also recommended that the Human Relations Commission take the lead on facilitating the Community Town Hall sessions.  These recommendations were agreed upon by Council.  Dr. Wade also said that Council Member Tisha Waddell spoke graciously about the Commission.  She said, “Thank you to the External Committee for really embracing our Human Relations Commission. I was so blown away when we sat in the Appointments Committee and heard about all the other municipalities tapping into our Human Relations Commission to be able to use them as subject-matter experts. So ‘Thank You’ to the External Committee for taking that recommendation and running with that.”

Chair Olson said that there would be more facilitator training for Commissioners who want to brush up on their skills for the future.  He also noted that the process for the survey will be a long process and that it is an important issue.  Dr. Wade said that the work was important, and will take place, whether in small in-person groups, or virtually.  He said the plans will be for virtual meetings for the time being.  Dr. Wade said he had spoken with Demetrius Haddock of the African-American Heritage Committee which is dealing with discussions around historical monuments similar to our Market House.  Dr. Wade then asked that Chair Olson join in these discussions and bring recommendations back to the Commission.  

Chair Olson then opened the floor to the rest of the Commission.  Vice-Chair Webb spoke about the upcoming Veterans’ Day celebrations Saturday, November 14th.  He said that the Governor’s mandate changed the way they planned to hold the celebrations, but that they would be held, and more information will follow.  

Ms. Nazar thanked Commissioners Warren and Hatch for volunteering to deliver meals to the participants of the December 1st Dining & Dialogue event who can’t get to the centralized location.  The event will be with the Fayetteville-Cumberland Youth Council, and the coordinator for the group was pleased about having the volunteers.  Ms. Nazar said she would let the Commissioners know if they need more volunteers to deliver meals.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Nazar mentioned the posting on the Fayetteville Police Department’s Facebook page about the most recent outbreak of car jackings and home invasions in the City.  Two adults and a child were shot during the home invasion; and, it appears that the child will recover. 

Dr. Wade spoke about the collaboration with Alliance Health.  In October, the Fayetteville-Cumberland Human Relations Department and Fayetteville Fair Housing Board partnered with Alliance Health to provide Fair Housing training in Fayetteville for its providers assigned in Cumberland, Wake, Durham, and Johnston Counties.  Plans have already been made to continue this staff professional development collaboration in early 2021.  The Human Relations Manager, Yamile Nazar, will be facilitating these sessions. He thanked Alliance Health Supportive Housing Manager, Laressa Witt, for her partnership.  Training will be offered to staff across multiple counties in order to help assist in counseling Alliance Health clients if it is believed they or others have been the victim of housing discrimination. 

Commissioner Milton shared that he has been declared cancer free.  He said after four surgeries and chemotherapy, he is now cancer free and they won’t have to cut into his skull anymore.  Congratulations were extended to Commissioner Milton.  Commissioner Milton also mentioned he would not be able to attend the next meeting.

Chair Olson noted that the next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 10, 2020.

After a few concluding remarks, Chair Olson called for a motion to adjourn.   Motion to adjourn the meeting was moved by Commissioner Pemberton, seconded by Commissioner Webb. Vote was unanimous.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.



Approved_______________________________
			(Date)


_______________________________________
Semone Pemberton, Secretary 
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